
Report on the veteran activity of the Sabljaška zveza Slovenije (Slovenian fencing  Association) 

for the year 2023  

  

In the competition year 2022/23, the SLOVENIAN VETERANS FENCING LEAGUE is taking place 

under the auspices of the Slovenian Fencing Association. 

In 2022/23 veteran fencers were fencing at: 

-        Word veteran championships in Zadar 

-        At EVF circuits (Budapest, Graz, Munich) 

The Slovenian Veterans League takes place once per month, alternating according to weapons. 

Nine matches are planned (7 already completed), three for each weapon (saber, epee, foil). The 

end of the league will be on May 13, 2023 in Kamnik. 

The Slovenian Veterans Fencing League is open, so veterans from other countries, such as Italy, 

Austria, Croatia, Serbia, Ukraine, Belarus and Kazakhstan, also have competed. There are around 

30 male and female competitors in all categories.   

If you need additional information (time tables, results), do not hesitate to contact me. 

On June 4 2023, the Slovenian National Championship for Veterans will be open to foreigners for 

the first time. Veterans from all other countries are also invited.  

  

Darko Knez, 

representative of veterans at the Slovenian fencing  Association 

 


